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Ref.: SCBD/OES/OES/AD/74686      11 January 2011 

 

N O T I F I C A T I O N 

United Nations Decade on Biodiversity 2011-2020 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
The United Nations General Assembly proclaimed the period from 2011 to 2020 as the 

United Nations Decade on Biodiversity in its Resolution 65/161: 
 
Decides, following the invitation of the tenth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to 

the Convention on Biological Diversity, to declare 2011-2020 the United Nations Decade 
on Biodiversity, with a view to contributing to the implementation of the Strategic Plan 

for Biodiversity for the period 2011-2020, requests the Secretary-General, in this regard, 
in consultation with Member States, to lead the coordination of the activities of the 
Decade on behalf of the United Nations system, with the support of the secretariat of the 

Convention on Biological Diversity and the secretariats of other biodiversity-related 
conventions and relevant United Nations funds, programmes and agencies, and invites 

Member States in a position to do so to contribute, on a voluntary basis, to the funding of 
the activities of the Decade; 
 

The Decade coincides with and supports the implementation of the Strategic Plan for 
Biodiversity 2011-2020 adopted by the Conference of the Parties at its tenth meeting held in 

Nagoya, Japan.  A strategy to celebrate the Decade will be made available to all Parties soon. 
 
The Secretariat encourages all Parties that have established a national committee for the 

International Year of Biodiversity to extend its mandate for the celebration of the United Nations 
Decade on Biodiversity. 

 
Please accept, Madam/Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 
 

Ahmed Djoghlaf 
Executive Secretary 


